
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Monday, December 2, 2013

Regular Meeting

Item Bids1

Council to consider awarding the bid for a new Compost Windrow 
Turner for the Wastewater Department to N40, LLC, in the 
amount of $340,600.00.

Staff Contact: Mark Bohl, Public Works Director
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A g e n d a   S t a t e m e n t 
 

Item No.  
 

For meeting of:  December 2, 2013 
 

 
AGENDA TITLE:    Council to consider awarding the bid for a new Compost Windrow Turner for 
the Wastewater Department to N40, LLC, in the amount of $340,600.00. 

 

SUBMITTED BY DEPARTMENT/ORGANIZATION:   Mark Bohl, Public Works Director 
 

PRESENTATION BY:   Rick Kuckkahn, City Manager 
 

SUMMARY EXPLANATION:  Three bids were received on October 29, 2013 for a new self-
propelled 4 wheel drive Compost Windrow Turner.  They are: 
 
Vermeer   $493,040 
Power Screening $402,000  (alternate bid for used $392,000) 
N40, LLC  $340,600  (working w/Murphy Tractor in Gering who’s soon to be a dealer) 
 
With N40, LLC having the lowest bid, City staff went on-site to personally evaluate equipment 
and performance.  They find their bid to be the lowest and best bid to meet City needs.  
 
The bid tabulation and bid sheets are attached for review.  Complete bid proposal documents 
are on file with the City Clerk.   

 

BOARD/COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION: 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:   Award bid to N40, LLC for one, new, self-propelled 4 wheel 
drive Compost Windrow Turner in the amount of $340,600 as being the lowest and best bid for 
the City. 

  
EXHIBITS  

Resolution  Ordinance  Contract  Minutes   Plan/Map  
 
Other (specify)   Bid tabulation and bid sheets  

 

NOTIFICATION LIST:  Yes    No    Further Instructions    

 
 

APPROVAL FOR SUBMITTAL:       
                                 City Manager 
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Lynn Garton 
Water Reclamation Supervisor 
City of Scottsbluff 
2525 Circle Drive  
Scottsbluff, NE  69361 

 

 

 
 

TELEPHONE · (308) 630-6292 
E-MAIL · lgarton@scottsbluff.org 
WEBSITE · www.scottsbluff.org 

 

  

November 26, 2013 
 

 
To: Rick Kuckkan, City Manager 
 
From: Lynn Garton, Wastewater Supervisor 
 
Cc: Nathan Johnson, Assistant City Manager 
 Mark Bohl, Public Works Director 
 Cindy Dickinson, City Clerk 
 
Re: Power Screening, LLC Letter 
 
In reference to Mr. Kings letter dated November 26, 2013 pertaining to the compost 
equipment bids. I would like to take a minute and address a few of the issues outlined. 
When we began the process of investigating the purchase of new equipment for our 
compost operation, we really only had 3 parties that we could find interested to demo 
equipment and or close that supplied such equipment. Those 3 being Vermeer, Midwest 
Bio-Systems and Komptech. Based on our findings during our initial investigation 
(equipment service, reliability and estimated cost) it was decided to write the bid based 
upon the Komptech machines. Upon approval and release of the bid spec, Murphy Tractor 
(locally owned and operated business) approached us about equipment that they 
represented that we were not even aware they supplied. At that time I told them we would 
be more than willing to look at the equipment if upon receipt of their bid it proved to be in 
the best interest of the City. At bid opening on the 29th of November it became obvious with 
the substantially lower bid that we would need to investigate the equipment being 
supplied by Murphy Tractor. Cody Isom was able to visit sites in Texas and Ohio to view all 
3 pieces of equipment in operation at sites similar to ours and discuss the machines 
operation and maintenance with site operators. Based upon Cody’s findings, equipment 
specification, trade in values and lowest bid price we feel that this equipment will serve our 
needs and give us many years of service at a substantial savings over the competitors. 
 
Ryan Puckett with Power Screening LLC, that represents the Komptech equipment bid stopped in 
my office on November 19th to talk about the bid and when it would be awarded. I explained to 
him that after we had done our due diligence in investigating all our possibilities in the bid 
submissions we had decided it was in the best interest of the City of Scottsbluff to recommend to 
Council the award of the bid to Murphy Tractor. As you can imagine he was not happy about our 
decision and was looking for any means to convince us that we should spend the additional funds 
to purchase their equipment. I did explain to him that we had other issues in regards to our site 
permitted that just did not justify me arguing the fact to spend the additional funds he was 
requesting 
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In reference to Mr. King’s statement pertaining to the General Bidding Instruction it actually reads 
as follows: 
 

 The City of Scottsbluff has evaluated different types of equipment and has determined that 
this product is best suited for its needs in safety, quality, performance and standardization. 
This specification is not to be interpreted as restrictive, but rather as a measure of the 
safety, quality and performance against which all equipment bids will be compared. In 
comparing proposals, consideration will not be confined to price only. Contract will be 
awarded for the product, which best serves the interests of the City of Scottsbluff when 
cost, product, safety, quality and delivery are considered. The City of Scottsbluff reserves 
the right to reject any or all bids or any part thereof, and to waive any minor technicalities. 
A contract will be awarded to the bidder submitting the lowest responsible bid meeting the 
exact requirements of this specification. 

 
As for his statement of us considering these non-compliant machines placing them at a 
disadvantage in the bidding process and stating they would have considered offering low cost 
options, they did offer a used machine at still a much larger cost than the machine we are now 
considering. At no time during our many meetings, demo’s or discussions leading up to the writing 
of the spec did Ryan Puckett, Sales rep for Power Screening offer us any other alternative than 
what was originally specified. 
 
As for Standardization; Murphy Tractor does represent Doppstadt USA and are locally owned 
within 20 minutes of our site and are held to the same standard as outlined in the bid spec for long 
term equipment support, training, parts and service support. 
 
As for Production; in no way have we indicated that production requirements have changed since 
the bid was released. The statements made in this section simply reflect their frustration in not 
receiving the bid recommendation. The units that we have looked at and are recommending will 
accomplish the same tasks as the machines they have proposed for bid. We were very diligent as 
we investigated the machines offered by Murphy Tractor to ensure we would be able to meet all 
our needs at the site. As for the last (2) two questions in this statement, both are irrelevant to our 
operations with the direction we have outlined in the development of the new site. 
 
As for the rest of the body of the letter, it simply outlines a few minor issues that we do not feel are 
factors that would hinder our operations in any way or form. 
 
Both Cody and I feel comfortable with our decision which leaves us with some $635,000 in our 
budgets that could, upon Council approval, be used toward developing our site and allow us to 
obtain our permit in a quick and timely manner. I have attached a spread sheet for your 
convenience showing the cost difference of the bids and the savings for each Wastewater and 
Environmental Services. 
 
If you have any questions or comments feel free to contact me at your convenience. 
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